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Progress of Summer Programs Memorandum 
The District and the Association have been working on a Summer School (general education) and Extended School 

Year (special education) Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) for summer 2021. The teams met Monday, April 

19, Thursday, April 22, and Friday, April 23. The programs that are currently being discussed are: 

The District is proposing distance learning summer programs. The MOUs may include in-person language to 

address the possibility of some Bargaining Unit members and families preferring in-person options. At this time, 

only distance learning summer programs are being considered.  

Bargaining surveys were distributed in February. Submit additional input at 

Bargaining@MontebelloTeachers.org. The signed MOUs will be presented to the membership as soon as they 

are completed.  

Head Start Forum Scheduled for Wednesday at 4 p.m.   
The District has proposed a hybrid schedule for some Head Start programs beginning next month.  No agreement 

will be made by the District until after the 

scheduled forums. 

Any in-person instruction would be limited in 

scope and voluntary for the Bargaining Unit 

member and students.  Additional pay would 

be offered for in-person instruction.  

The virtual forums are Wednesday, April 28 at 

4:00 p.m. Invitations will be sent  to Head 

Start members’ personal emails. If you do not 

receive an email and want to attend the forum 

email RSVP@MontebelloTeachers.org. 

 

Head Start 

Preschool ESY  

Elementary GE & ESY 

Intermediate GE & ESY 

High School GE & ESY 

Contract Independent Study GE & ESY 

Community Day School 

Adult Education  

Mark Skvarna Named  
Interim Superintendent  

through June 2023  
The Board of Education Named Mark Skvarna Interim 
Superintendent of Schools through June 2023 and 
retroactive from March 30, 2021 at the Wednesday, April 
21 meeting,  
No BoE action has occurred regarding Superintendent of 
Schools Dr. Anthony Martinez.  
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